
NEOkla Club Meeting Minutes   4-8-2014  
 
Board members present were Todd Swain – RE, Neil Cox – Assistant RE, 
Virginia Apker – Treasurer, Betty Martin – Secretary, Steve Herrod, Pat Lipsinic, 
Jon Pyeatt, James Stowers, and George Walker.  The minutes of the March 
meeting and the treasurer’s report were accepted as presented. 
 
Solo Report – Jason Baney:  The first event was rescheduled since there were 
no entries due to the weather.  It will be held on May 4th at the Fairgrounds.  New 
loaner helmets have been purchased. 
 
Rally Cross – Pat Lipsinic: The first event will be April 26th at White Oak. 
 
Club Racing – AVRG – Betty Martin: We had a very successful event on April 
5-6 at Hallett.  There were 140 entries for this Majors event.  Thanks to 
everybody who helped to make it a success. 
 
Former members, the Hornes, brought a scrapbook from the mid 60’s.  They are 
looking for information about their car from that time. 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
Betty Martin, secretary 


